
 

 

NOTICE 
The City of Stoughton will hold a Meeting of the Housing Authority on Wednesday, 
July 19, 2017 at 2:30 p.m., Stoughton City Hall, Mayor’s Office, 381 E. Main St, 
Stoughton, WI 53589  
 
 
AGENDA: 
 
1.      Call to Order 
2.      Approval of the April 12, 2017 Housing Authority Minutes  
3.      Management Report and Financials 
4.      Update on MPR Program 
5.      No Smoking Policy review 
6. Next Meeting – October 18, 2017 
7.      Adjourn 
 
 
SENT TO: 
  
 
Tammy LaBorde 
Dan Matson 
Rachel Royston 
Cindy McGlynn 
Sid Boersma  
 
cc: Mayor (e-mail) 
Leadership Team (via e-mail) 
Council Members (via e-mail) 
Stoughton Newspapers/Wisconsin State Journal 
Sue Broihahn, Management & Consulting, 6200 Gisholt Dr, Ste 104, Madison WI 

53713-4839 
Kathy Olson (BMC) 
City Attorney (via e-mail) 
Judi/Mary (via e-mail) 
Sarah Monette (via e-mail) 
Greenspire Apts. c/o Jim & Wendy Skoien, 924 Jackson St. 

 





City of Stoughton Housing Authority Minutes 
April 14, 2017 2:30p.m. 
Greenspire Apartments, 924 Jackson Street, Stoughton, WI 
 
Present: Sid Boersma; Finance Director Tammy LaBorde; Mayor Donna Olson; Senior Center 
Director Cindy McGlynn; Dan Matson; Rachel Royston, Kathy Olson and Sue Broihahn, 
Broihahn Management & Consulting; Wendy Skoien, Building Manager 
 
The meeting was called to order at 2:30 p.m. by LaBorde. 
 
Motion by Matson, seconded by Boersma, to approve the minutes of May 19, 2016.  Carried 
unanimously. 
 
The Management Report and Financials were reviewed. The REAC Inspection from HUD was 
done for buildings 1050 and 1060.  A concern that was raised by the audit is that the HA is not 
meeting enough.  Greenspire III rent was increased $5.00.  The move by the HA to make 
Greenspire smoke-free continues to move forward.  They will be changing the house rules and 
get the rules developed, and then noticed.  It takes about one year to complete the process.  
ClearGains is also available to assist with any residents who wish to quit smoking.   
 
At this time there are 9 units available, but 3 have been filled. 
 
First Lutheran Church is looking to perform small projects on the grounds.  The United Way Day 
of Caring is looking for a project for 20 to 25 people to complete. 
 
The MPR program is moving forward.  A total of six units will be renovated and they are all 
handicap accessible.  It also includes upgrading the common area community rooms to be more 
accessible and some exterior work as well.  They have two residents thus far who will 
participate and are looking for four others.  They began the process in 2014.  Kathy has 
contacted the architect to move forward.    Motion by Boersma, seconded by McGlynn to set up 
the closing date.  Carried unanimously.  The proper officials will be present for the closing. 
 
Charter’s agreement has expired.  They want to have exclusive rights for cable access and 
possibly an upfront door fee, payable to the property.  Motion by Boersma, second by Royston 
to grant the authority to Sue Broihahn to sign the agreement with Charter in order to use the 
wires leading to the property.  Carried unanimously.   
 
Broihahn noted that they need a copy of the original bylaws for the SHA and a copy of the first 
meeting minutes of the SHA, probably from the 1970’s.  City will look for a copy. 
 
The SHA set the following future meeting dates to meet at Greenspire Apartments:  
Wednesday, July 19, 2017 at 2:30pm; Wednesday, October 18, 2017 at 2:30pm; and 
Wednesday, January 17, 2018 at 2:30pm 
 
The new Finance Director Tammy LaBorde (President) was directed to contact Dan Matson 
(Vice President) to set a date and time to go to the various banks to establish/update them as 
authorized account signers. 
 
Moved by McGlynn, seconded by Matson, to adjourn at 3:20 p.m.  Carried unanimously. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Tammy LaBorde 








2017 2nd Quarter OWNER’S REPORT - STOUGHTON HOUSING AUTHORITY FOR GREENSPIRE
APARTMENTS, Prepared by: Kathy Olson, Sue Broihahn, and Wendy Skoien of Broihahn Management &
Consulting, July 19, 2017


Operations and Marketing
Resident Functions: Regular resident functions (bingo, potlucks, birthday celebrations, etc.) continue with rather consistent


participation. Morning coffee breaks and afternoon/early evening card games remain quite popular,
but could always benefit from increased participation. Greenspire residents still enjoy euchre and bingo
games at the Nazareth House. They also enjoy some of the larger events sponsored by the Senior
Center. Staff is brainstorming some ideas to get regular participation in the Senior Center daily
events.


Cost/Time Savings Ideas: Continued monitoring of expenditures, services, performance and plans.


Rent Increase: Will be looking into rent increase for Greenspire III for 2018, since rent increase was denied last year
for Greenspire I/II may not pursue for 2018.


Major Repairs: Replaced water softener in bldg. 924


Personnel Changes: No personnel changes.


Security/Crime Incidents: None.


Move-Outs/Ins: During this quarter, we had Three (3) move outs and two (2) move ins at Greenspire I/II and no (0)
move out and Two (2) move ins at Greenspire III. In total, we have Five (5) vacants in Greenspire I/II
& One (1) in Greenspire III.


Waiting List: The waiting list is at twelve (12).


Local Development New development – Milestone Senior Living was opened just up the road it is a full care facility, but
not income based.


60 day Objectives
Operations: -Go through waiting list and lease the remaining available apartment homes with qualified individuals.


-Training – (Ongoing training and modification for the civil rights requirements (including
accessibility concerns).
- Revise and create all the new/revised “policies and procedures” to comply with ever-changing
HUD/R.D. requirements, including new procedures on “Limited English Proficiency” and VAWA.
- Comply with annual security requirements for both HUD and Rural Development.
- Minor resident concerns and complaints with a younger disabled clientele.


Marketing: -Continued marketing with specified agencies; run additional print ads and further review our listings on
the WHEDA housing website. Information is also available through the Rural Development, HUD and
BMC new website.


Maintenance: -Perform all duties listed in the seasonal preventive maintenance schedule
-WHEDA inspection on all Greenspire I/II bldgs. was 6/16/17, there were no major findings.


Personnel: - Ongoing training, will be attending conferences in September & November.


Other: - MPR, is in the bidding process. We closed on the loan with RD on 7/11/17.
- As of 7/5/17 Greenspire Apartments in a non-smoking facility.
- WHEDA came on 6/15/17 and inspected files, there were no major findings.
- Need approval on site sign design and will move forward.







MONTHLY VARIANCE REPORT
2nd Quarter 2017


Unaudited Financial Reports


INCOME
The 2nd quarter revenue is down by 3%, more vacancies.


EXPENSES
ADMINISTRATIVE
Purchased more signs for non-smoking, last installment on 2016 audit was paid, and three payrolls in
May. This put administrative cost over budget by 21% for this quarter.


UTILITY EXPENSES
Utility usage is down by 21% for the quarter


MAINTENANCE EXPENSES
Maintenance is down by 3%, even with repairs on the lifts in 1040 & 1070 and more mowing’s this
quarter.


TAX & INSURANCE EXPENSE


CAPITAL IMPROVEMENTS
We replaced carpet in four units – two in bldg. 1040 & two in bldg. 1050.
Replaced water softener in bldg. 924
Paid city assessment for VanBuren dr. improvements






























